## SCHOOL BOARD/ADMINISTRATOR IN-SERVICE MICHAEL J. MANATT COMMUNITY CENTER BROOKLYN, IOWA

**JANUARY 28, 2016** 

Certain school board members and administrators of the HLV, BGM, Clear Creek- Amana, English Valleys, Iowa Valley, Montezuma, North Mahaska, Tri County and Williamsburg school districts met at the Michael J. Manatt Community Center, Brooklyn, Iowa for an area inservice on January 28, 2016. The HLV Community School District members who attended the in-service were President Laurel Hollopeter, Board Member David Doran, and Board Member Michael Kolesar. Also in attendance from the HLV Community School District were Superintendent Brad Hohensee, Principal Cory Lahndorf, Business Manager Lori McClenathan, and Superintendent's Secretary Carol Healey.

The in-service began with a meal at approximately 6:00 P.M. followed by a presentation given by Iowa Association of School Boards (IASB) Representatives Galen Howsare and Phil Jeneary.

Senator Tim Kapucian, Senator Kevin Kinney, and House Representative Sally Stutsman were present and participated in the legislative forum portion of the meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:00 P.M.

Lori McClenathan, Board Secretary	Laurel Hollopeter, Board President